Goodmanham Social Committee and Goodmanham Parish Council
Summer Newsletter

Goodmanham Social Committee Update.

A grant was successfully received from ERYC to help towards the cost of our D-Day
evening event on 6th June. Following the reading of the Tribute, candles were lit by all.
A true night of remembrance.

A reminder that the next village quiz will be on Thursday 25th July at the pub, 8pm
start. Names to Patrick Wharam, details on the Goodmanham Social WhatsApp page.
£10 per team of up to 5 people, £5 for a team of 2 people.

The quiz is always on the last Thursday of every other month.

Picnic in the park won'’t be held this year as we were concerned about clashes with
summer holidays. Going ahead we are looking at a regular slot in the calendar for this
event, around Midsummers Day.

N.B. There is a great charity family dog show at the Elms on Sunday 28th July 11-4pm
All proceeds to go to Dyslexia Sparks. See the Goodmanham Social WhatsApp page for
details and entry forms.

Dates for your Diary!

Frenzy Friday 9th August. Join us at the Fiddle Drill 6.30 onwards to watch the Olympics
on the big screen. Bring your own drink and snacks, we will be serving Pizza.
Lot’s of big events on the 9th so should be lot’s of fun!

Following the hugely successful cheese and wine evening last year, we will be hosting it
again this year on Friday 20th September. £5 per person to include all cheese and first
glass of wine. Tickets available from the Fiddle Drill from 1st Sept.

Our next coffee morning will be on Monday 30th September at Wold Beck House 10.30-
12 noon. Followed by Tuesday 12th November at Jubilee House. All invited for a coffee
and a natter! Anyone willing to host further coffee mornings would be more than
welcome.

Beetle Drive! Due to popular demand, we will be holding our first ever Beetle Drive at
the Fiddle Drill on Friday 18th October at 7.30. £4 per entry to all games, bring your
own drink, we will supply nibbles. Prize for overall winner. Tickets available from the
Fiddle Drill from 1st October.

Village and friends bonfire night, Saturday 2nd November, hopefully this year the
weather will be dry! Please keep your eyes on the Social WhatsApp group for times and
full info nearer the date. Due to safety precautions, admittance by ticket only. Tickets
available at the Fiddle Drill from 1st October. Get your ticket early as last year was well
attended and we are limited to numbers.



A reminder to anyone in Goodmanham who is planning their own firework display on a
different day, please contact a member of either the Social Committee or the Parish
Council, allowing parishioners with horses to be contacted beforehand.

A grant has been submitted to “Do It for East Yorkshire” to help with the cost of
purchasing of a gazebo which given the current weather conditions will be a big asset
for future outside events.

Hopefully lots to look forward to and thank you for all your support. Please note all
events are cash only.

Finally, please all keep your eye on the Social Committee WhatsApp page for updates
and further events. If you wish to join this group, please contact Lucie on 07795321165.
Also, if anyone has any ideas of events they would like to see happen or who are willing
to help out with any events within the village, please comment on the WhatsApp page
and we’ll be happy to add all ideas to our upcoming list which is looking very exciting!

Finally, we hope you are all enjoying our lovely summer weather!!
Lucie, Sarah, Fran, Anita, Chris, Kim, Alex, Patrick, Fay and Catherine

Goodmanham Parish Council Update.

Highways and parking remain an on going issue with ERYC. Councillor Leo Hammond is
consulting with ERYC highways team on our behalf.

As a result of the white hatchings at the northern end of the village, the highway verge
against the church wall is slowly recovering.

A grant application has been submitted to Sancton Windfarm Community Fund to help
with the ongoing maintenance of the car park.

Now the water leak has been repaired close to Rose Villa we are hopeful for the
pavement paths to be resurfaced. Also for the sides of Red Lane to be repaired. We have
been told work will commence once highways have completed their works in Market
Weighton.

The Parish Council is looking to arrange some Defibrillator Training providing there are
adequate numbers. The training, run by the Community Heartbeat Trust, will last about
2 hours. If you are interested please contact the Clerk clerk.goodmanham@live.co.uk it
is intended to hold the training session in the autumn at the Fiddle Drill.

Finally, there have been reports of antisocial behaviour on the road bridge and also at
the northern end of the village. Parishioners are requested to phone 101 to get reports
logged, thus enabling the police to monitor.

If you have any queries about Council activity or wish to help in any way, please contact
any member of the Parish Council or the Clerk on clerk.goodmanhampc.@live.co.uk or
by phone 07981 371937. Additionally all are welcome to attend the Parish Council
meetings, details and dates can be found on the Parish Council’s website.
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